[bookmark: _GoBack]Health Care for the Homeless Standing Committee of the King County Board of Health
2017 Scope of Project Spending Plan review 
Meeting Minutes
11/2/2016

Attendees:
Committee members:  Councilmember Largo Wales, Councilmember Jeanne Kohl-Welles, Board member Bill Daniell, and Lily Rehrmann for Councilmember Sally Bagshaw

Staff:  Maria Wood, Board of Health Administrator, John Gilvar, HCHN Program Manager, Denise Hawthorne, HCHN Operations Manager, and Karen Eckert, CHS HCHN Finance Lead

Program Manager John Gilvar provided an overview of the meeting purpose.  Members were reminded of the updated governance plan for the 330h grant which the full Board of Health approved in March 2016.  The governance plan calls for Board approval of the spending plan for the 330h grant.  This was done in early 2016 during the 2016 budget year, and today we will review the 2017 spending plan prior to the 2017 budget year.  Maria Wood indicated she will work with members to determine how best to bring the committee’s recommendation on the budget to the full Board of Health at an upcoming meeting.

The PowerPoint slides were reviewed, starting with comparison of revenues and expenditures between 2016 and 2017, with changes highlighted.  
· Though the Patient Services Income looks to have changed a bit between years, John described that the 2017 is a projection based on a formula and the actuals may vary from that projection.
· Lily asked about the increase in State Grants funding, John described how increases to our Public Health staff and other costs are absorbed by State and Local funds.
· CM Wales asked about services provided in Seattle vs. South King County – John described several efforts in South King County including the Mobile Medical Van, and contracts with several community agencies there.
· CM Kohl-Welles asked about projected service levels for 2017 comparted to 2016.  John described the decrease in unduplicated patients served between 2014 and 2015, and work to ensure all sites and providers are appropriately coding patients as homeless per HRSA definitions.  Due to this work and expanded services (second Mobile Medical van and other new initiatives) we expect to see an increase in unduplicated patient numbers for 2016.  John also noted discussions among HCH programs nationally about the impact of increased Medicaid enrollment on HCH patient numbers.  HCH programs/clinics are often one of the only options for care for people living homeless who lack insurance coverage.As this segment of the homeless population increasingly becomes enrolled in Medicaid within states that expanded eligibility, however, HCH programs note that those newly enrolled are often auto-assigned to non-HCH providers.  Moreover, these providers often do not know these new assignees are homelessness.  In the long term, some of these newly enrolled homeless individuals may make their way to an HCH clinic that meets their needs better than a mainstream clinic to which they were auto-assigned, but in the short term they will try out the mainstream clinics, which means that HCH clinics may see a dip in the volume of new patients showing up at their doors seeking services. John also described some work HCHN is doing to facilitate creative collaboration between HCHN primary care provider partners and work with youth shelter and services providers in Seattle to address the decrease in patients coming to an evening clinics dedicated to homeless youth.  Some of this work entails bringing provider services outside of the clinic walls and into youth shelters and day centers.
· CM Wales asked how the homeless status of a patient is verified by providers and Medicaid.  John described how enrollment in Medicaid is quite thorough and compares a number of public data sources for verification purposes, based on income.   Intake staff at HCHN service sites employs various questions to ascertain the living situation of people seeking care without being intrusive or off-putting.  They also have good methods for referring people whose answers clearly indicate that they do not currently meet HRSA’s definition of homelessness to community health clinics that are not dedicated to the homeless population.  Ultimately, however, intake processes usually do not have a practical way of verifying to a 100% degree of certainty that each person served slept the night before in a location that qualifies as homeless.  A question was asked about the number of patients seen on the Mobile Medical Vans.  The new Seattle van has not yet completed a full year of service, but the South County van typically sees 800 – 850 patients in a year, with about 2,000 total visits.
· CM Wales asked about Substance Abuse services provided on the van.  John described how staff engages patients around reducing their use, addresses issues that contribute to their use, provides counseling, and links people to mental health treatment as well as formal substance use treatment programs when the client indicates readiness.  He also described that staff reduces the risk for injection drug users by providing free Narcan overdose reversal kits and training on their use.  Medication Assisted Treatment (Buprenorphine, aka Suboxone) is a tool that is just being rolled out on  the vans and elsewhere across HCHN medical sites with heroin users.  Research has shown that this model is an extremely promising alternative to Methadone, which is not a good option for some patients.
· Attention turned back to the spending plan and the process for its annual review. John described how the annual in-depth review happening today will help inform upcoming annual strategic planning discussions, to be held after the first of the year as a joint meeting between the BOH Standing Committee and the HCHN Planning Council.  Maria pointed out that there are aspects of the operating budget for the Public Health Centers and for HCHN administration that are beyond the scope of the BOH’s authority, e.g., COLAs for Public Health employees, as the County Executive develops the overall Public Health operating budget, which is then approved by the King County Council.  Yet, drilling down into the budget for how HCHN spends its HRSA grant dollars as well as the local and state funds that the HRSA grant leverages allows the BOH to shape HCHN’s resource development and program development priorities in collaboration with the Planning Council.  In past years such strategic planning discussions directly informed HCHN management decisions about which HRSA expansion grants to pursue, whether to seek money for expanding dental or substance use services first, which areas of the County would be targeted for New Access Points, etc.  Following this discussion, the committee reviewed the 2015/16 priorities set by the Planning Council are outlined on the slides (taken from the Annual report) and discussed the process for updating these priorities for 2017/18.  

Note:  A question was raised at the end of the meeting about the 3 day Seattle/King County Clinic held every October at Seattle Center to provide medical, dental and vision services to homeless individuals, about funds requested of Public Health to support it.  Health Care for the Homeless has advised on the event in past, but has no information on how it’s funded or request of Public Health. Maria will look into the question and report back.
